
 

The Commonwealth of Massachusetts 
William Francis Galvin, Secretary of the Commonwealth 

Public Records Division 
 

Manza Arthur 
Supervisor of Records 

One Ashburton Place, Room 1719, Boston, Massachusetts 02108 • (617) 727-2832 • Fax: (617) 727-5914 

sec.state.ma.us/pre • pre@sec.state.ma.us 

September 26, 2022 

SPR22/2144 

 

Tara Douglas, Esq. 

Assistant General Counsel 

Board of Registration in Medicine 

178 Albion Street, Suite 330 

Wakefield, MA 01880 

 

Dear Attorney Douglas: 

 

 I have received your petition on behalf of the Board of Registration in Medicine (Board) 

an extension of time to produce records. G. L. c. 66, § 10(c); G. L. c. 66, § 10(d)(iv). On August 

11, 2022, Lexi Fuller requested “…all correspondence, emails, frivolous complaints and all 

communication documents regarding [an identified physician].” 

 

Previous Appeal 

 

This request was the subject of a previous appeal. See SPR22/1934 Determination of the 

Supervisor of Records (September 2, 2022). In my September 2nd determination, I ordered the 

Board to provide Ms. Fuller with a supplemental response within ten business days. 

Subsequently, the Board petitioned this office for an extension of time, and this case was opened 

as a result. 

 

G. L. c. 66, § 10(c) 

 

As required by law, the Board must furnish a copy of this petition to the requestor. See  

G. L. c. 66, § 10(c) (“[t]he records access officer shall, upon submitting the petition to the 

supervisor of records, furnish a copy of the petition to the requestor”). Based on the documents 

provided in its petition, the Board has not demonstrated that it complied with this requirement of 

G. L. c. 66, § 10(c). Therefore, I am unable to opine on the Board’s petition at this time. 
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Sincerely, 

 

        
       Manza Arthur 

       Supervisor of Records 

cc: Lexi Fuller 


